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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our school year has drawn to a close with acknowledgements and celebrations. The Year Six Graduation 
was a joyous recap of Primary years for our senior students who are looking forward to their Secondary 
schooling.  All students were appreciated for their dedication and diligence at the 2022 Awards 
Assembly on Wednesday 14 December.  Please read forward into this eNews for jubilant photos. 

On behalf of all staff at Tuart Hill please receive my thanks for the collaborative support you, our 
parents, have offered to us, the educators, in every situation throughout 2022. Students make the 
greatest progress and achieve to their best when we work together with our shared focus on student 
care and academic needs. Our partnership has supported the engagement of every student in their 
education and has resulted in all who work at Tuart Hill Primary School staff experiencing positive job 
satisfaction. Thank you – it is a pleasure to be part of this vibrant community. 

 

 

 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 10 
Term 4 
December 

12    13     

2022 Year Six 
Graduation 

 
 
 

14    

2022 
Awards Assembly 

15 

Last Day for 
Students 

 

16                                   
SCHOOL                    

DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Pupil Free Day 
Happy Holidays! 

 

                2022 Christmas School Break  

16 December 2022 -  Wednesday 1 February 2023 

 

January 2023 23 24 25  
 
 

Uniform Shop OPEN 
  1.30 – 3.00 pm 

26 27 

Week 1 
Term 1 
February 
2023 

30      SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer  

School Break ☺  

 

31       SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer  

School Break ☺  

 

1           First Day of  
Term 1 2023  
for Students 

       All welcome ☺. 

2 3 

Week 2 
Term 1 
February 
2023 

6 7 8 9   Admin-led Assembly 
8.45 ~9.10 am 

2023 Student Leaders andf 
Faction Captain Badge 

Presentation 

10 
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2023 Class Lists will be re-posted in the week commencing 23 January 2023 onto the Community Notice 

Board at the front of the school. I will attach teachers’ names to the class lists at that time too – our 

school is growing rapidly, and we will be welcoming new staff in 2023.  

We say farewell to Mr Ainsley Poon, who is joining the staff of Carson Street School.  Our dynamic 

Music Teacher Mrs Fay Edwards announced last 

Thursday that she has been lured away by Hillarys 

Primary School – we wish both teachers the very 

best – we will miss them! Miss Rachel Price, Mrs 

Sophie Terpsis and Mrs Fiona Boath will all be 

welcoming new additions to their families in 2023 – 

congratulations!  What exciting times. Staff has been 

secured for all 2023 classrooms, and I will be using 

available time to seek a music teacher as vibrant, 

experienced, and dedicated as Mrs Edwards.  

I think our community needs to be extraordinarily proud of the educators who work at Tuart Hill Primary 

School. Families can expect that all classes are guided by expert educators who care 

deeply for the positive welfare of the students in their charge and who will work 

closely with you to give your child/ren every opportunity to make progress and to 

achieve to the best of their abilities.  This is a good school, made so by our excellent 

staff – and enhanced by our partnership with you.  Thank you! 

Thank you for your ongoing support of our school. I check my professional email 
beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au regularly during the School Break and am available for emergency 
contact on 0429 141 058.   I wish everyone a happy Festive Season and a safe, restful School Break. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commitment to Excellence                                           Citizenship Award                                           Academic Excellence 

 

 

Year Six Graduation Tuesday 13 December 2022 

 

 

 

Awesome Graduation Portraits 
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       Betty Green Award               Norman Jorgensen Literacy Award                     Excellence in Mathematics 

 

Primary Schools Art Competition                Balcatta SHS Scholarship                        Mulberry Tree ExCEL Award     

2022 Peoples’ Choice Winner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Humanities and Social Sciences Award              Technologies Award                                Languages Award  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Physical Education Award                                  Music Award                                       Visual Arts Award             
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Graduand Song 

 

 

 

   

      

              

 

 

 

 

 

The afternoon and evening were a joyful celebration of 

Primary School achievements.  Students at TUART Hill ExCEL! 

We wish every Graduand health, satisfaction that comes from 

working hard and achieving, and happy, positive friendships.   

You will always be a Tuart Hill Graduate – uphold our values of 

Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning, look back on your 

Yearbook memories with pleasure and warmth and go into the 

world with our best thoughts for your futures.  

          Year One Room 15                                      Year One Room 14                                       Year One Room 13                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 Awards Ceremony 
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Year Two Room 12                                         Year Two Room 11                                                Year Two Room 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Year Three Room 21                                      Year Three Room 22                                   Year Three Room 9                                            

     

      Year Four Room 8                                                           Year Four Room 7                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                       Year Five Room 5                    Year Five Room 6                                                                                  

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

A final song from the 2021 Junior Choir… 
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2022 Student Leaders and Faction Captains revealed the nominated 2023 Student Leaders and Faction Captains. 

 

 

A formal Badge Presentation will be held at our first 
2023Assembly - Thursday 9 February, 8.45 am start. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A final farewell to our Year Six students – they sang their Graduation Song to the whole school – All the best! 

Tuart Hill Primary School observes a unique, charming tradition that honours the 112-year 

history of our campus.   

We greatly value the old school bell that is mounted in the Hall.  Each year, we work out who 

is oldest student and the youngest student in attendance on the very last day of School for the 

year.  

We unwrap the rope, and together the identified students ring old the old year and ring in the 

new.  

As a final Farewell to Primary School, each Graduand then files past to sound the old school bell 

for the last time for them as Primary School students.  Tears flow, a final photograph – then – 

Secondary School!   

May every student have a safe and enjoyable school break. 

Last School Day for 2022- Ring OUT the old year and Ring IN the new….. 
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On Friday 2 December we had our Poetry 

Slam. We had 16 contestants competing 

against each other. The theme this year was, 

‘Together We Can Create a Better World.’  

There were lots of poems displayed on the pin up boards in the hall.  

Mrs Teixeira’s class also did a climate song performance.  

There were lots of fun poetry stations to go around to visit during the 

breaks. This year's winner was Rebeca Lenz from Year 4. It was a great 

day.    By Grace  

Thank you for bringing your Lapathon dollars in to the school.  Please pass our gratitude to all the family members who 

sponsored your child and share with them our ultimate spending goals.  Together we have raised   

Our school is wanting to add to the built playgrounds by the Dental Clinic as well as installing some extra challenge in 

the KPP sandpit.  Our parents and staff are also keen to install shade ove new and existing play structures, so we will 

be looking for grants and othe opportunitie to fund sunsafe options around our school. Hooray!! We can’t wait!!!    

Our Parents and Citizens Association takes this opportunity to thank everyone who is part of making our School the 

caring supportive dynamic place of friendship and learning that we experience every day.  

There will be different ways to get involved with the school next year. Watch this space if Year Rep or 

Event/Fundraising support sound like your thing. 

Uniform Shop – OPEN Wednesday 25 January 2023 1.30 – 3.00 pm, Cape Street entrance 

The Uniform Shop is in Tuart House which is the building closest to the parking on Cape Street.  Please enter off Cape 

Street if you are planning to visit us on 25 January 2023.  Pre-order by Thursday 19 January and we will have your 

package prepared for quick collection ☺. We will be packing pre-orders for easy pick-up and are open for general 

purchase 1.30 pm – 3.00 pm.   

We strongly recommend that you pre-order your 2023 needs through Quickcliq. Login as usual and on the top menu 

bar you will see uniforms. Click on that and then place your order. Then when you pop past the Uniform Shop or the 

Front Office in January you can scoop up your pre-packed items and be away quick as a wink ☺.  

Eunice Chappell, Volunteer Uniform Shop Co-Ordinator 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

To help us fundraise through 2023 we are contacting local businesses to request donations (for raffles etc). Please 

email us if you can donate or have any contacts in the area. 

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com     ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group    

✳ Chat to a committee member     

✳ Attend any meeting (in person or virtually) –check out the Facebook Page for 
the virtual link a couple days before the meeting. 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

2022 Poetry Slam Friday 2 December 

https://tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/community/parents-and-citizens/canteen/
mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/
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Want to return to work, or change careers? 

Want to work in a school? 
There has never been a better time with WA unemployment at 3%. 

 
Schools and other organisations are desperately hiring people for the following roles: 

• Gardener, cleaner, administration, management, canteen, education assistants and many other roles. 
 
Starting in January 2023, North Metropolitan TAFE are running a one-semester course on the skills required to be a 
successful candidate for employment in a school or elsewhere.  The course gives you an employment advantage that 
you can’t achieve elsewhere. If you have tried and failed, we will get you to where you want to go. 
 
We have had huge success supporting people to find work, and the chances of gaining employment are strong.  This 
course is suitable for people new to the workforce, people looking to change career or looking for a return to work. 
 
The course includes: 

• Training in skills specific to the role you are interested in e.g. IT skills, Office 365 
• Work experience in a school or other organisation 
• Help and support to find work 
• Help accessing further training as required e.g. Certificate III in Education Support 
• Development of your job application cover letter, resume and help with selection criteria 

 
Entry requirements: 

• 18+ 
• Strong work ethic 
• Good oral and written communication 
• Must be able to read procedures, safety sheets and chemical bottles etc. 
• Must be able to send and receive emails 
• Successful completion of an entry interview 
• Working With Children Check and a Department of Education Clearance 

 
Course details: 

• Dates - Starts week 1 of term 1 and runs for up to 20 weeks 

• Many students finish the course early because they find work 

• Days - 3 days per week, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday during school hours 

• Cost - Approximately $170 (subject to change) total course fee for full 20 weeks 

• Location - North Metro TAFE Leederville and on work experience 

• Qualification - GATE (Gaining Access to Training and Employment) Certificate I 
 
To apply for this course, use the following website and select “GATE I Leederville”: 
 

https://tasonline.tafe.wa.edu.au  
 
To ask questions please contact: 

Chris Hodson 
chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au 

 
Disclaimer: North Metropolitan TAFE does not guarantee work after completing this course.  This course supports you to find 
work.  The course is run by North Metropolitan TAFE (RTO code: 52786) and is not endorsed by any authority or government 

department other than North Metropolitan TAFE. 
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